



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 20, 2015 

The regular meeting of the KVRFD 
was held at the KVFD central station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Haas at 7:01pm.

Present:

Frank Haas, Tom Scott, Chuck Persch, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Brian Gathercole
Reorganization:
Chair: Stephanie Silvernail nominated Frank Haas, 2nd by Tom Scott, all in favor.

Vice Chair: Frank Haas nominated Tom Scott, 2nd by Stephanie Silvernail, all in favor.

Secretary/Treasurer: Stephanie Silvernail nominated Vicki Florian, 2nd by Tom Scott, all in favor.

Ray Stackhouse went over the 2015 meeting dates which would be held on the 3rd Tuesday of each month, only conflict may be March 17th St. Patrick’s Day, Motion: Motion was made to keep the dates the same by Frank Haas, seconded by Stephanie Silvernail.  Approved by all. 

Resolution to establish 2015 CPI was already accepted by the board at 1.7% at a previous meeting.
Minutes: 

Minutes of the December 16, 2014 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Frank Haas, seconded by Tom Scott to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:

There was a presentation from the focus group of the KVFD on the update of the building construction for the central station.  They showed a preliminary drawing and said the storm water management plan is good until 2017, it was noted that the transformer and the back wall need will be done asap, they already have approval from PECO on the transformer, after discussion Motion: Motion was made by Chuck Persch to get each townships solicitor approval before taking the next step which is to get construction drawings to go out and get bids, seconded by Stephanie Silvernail.  Approved by all.  Ray Stackhouse will email the agreement on the building between KVFD and Parkesburg Borough to the township supervisors to forward on to the solicitor from each township to get their approval.  Nathan Delestienne asked how long they think this would take, supervisors said there should by an answer by the next meeting.
Fire Chief Report/EMS Update:

Monthly reports turned in for the month of December.  Brian Gathercole stated that he has a meeting scheduled for February 12th to due the box card changes.  Brian G. also emailed Atglen Borough to discuss the future of the West Station. Jared Dalmas stated that they have a couple realtors coming in to discuss the sale of the north building in West Caln Township.  There is one engine left at the building which if they sell it the funds will have to go back to FEMA, or they donate the truck to another company that would need it which they are looking into.  Brian G. said that they will have the 2014 year end out to us soon.
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of December 2014 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Stephanie Silvernail, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Ray Stackhouse stated that is in the bylaws to get an audit done.  Vicki Florian will get some updated pricing to get a review done which will be brought up at next months meeting.  

It was brought up a few months back for Ken B. to get a membership with the Western Chester County Chamber of Commerce, which was not done, Ray received a check to get the membership at $125.00.  Ray S. said that since KVFD has all of West Sadsbury’s EMS service, they found out that Christiana Ambulance did not send renewals to the resident’s so KVFD sent out an informational flyer, because Christiana’s Ambulance membership ran January to December the residents do not have coverage for a few months, there are two options, the residents can pay for a few months or wait until our mailing goes out which runs April to April.  They have had some calls from residents and they feel there is no big problem at this time.
It was also noted that Atglen Borough has Christiana Fire Company for fire calls and our ambulance is listed as 2nd response in the township.

Ray S. asked if it would be ok to visit one township meeting per month and will rotate the months, this was ok with the board.

Grants:  
2014-15 PA State Fire Grants: Fire Grant was awarded on 1/16/15 and the EMS Grant was awarded on 1/24/15.  2014 FEMA application submitted on 12/16/14.  MAP Grant still in progress. 
Wrap Up:
Jared Dalmas went over the (EMS) year end numbers and said there was a 20% increase in revenue in December with the new billing company.  He also asked if there were any guidelines  for the building and truck fund money, The Board instructed the FDA to work on a policy 
Frank Haas asked Gerry McKee what he thought about the EMC position at West Sadsbury. After lengthy discussion on doing a District wide effort that included an EMC and two assistants, Gerry stated he would attend next West Sadsbury Township meeting to discuss further. More discussion will be needed at a District level.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Frank Haas, seconded by Tom Scott.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm.

Next Meeting: February 17, 2015
Respectfully Submitted: January 21, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary
� APPROVED February 17 meeting






